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Welcome to Spring! 

Welcome to the Spring 2020 NRRPT 
Newsletter.  First, let me thank the 
Newsletter Committee and all of the 
authors for putting in the long hours 
and hard work to put such a great 
edition together!  This edition 
includes an article showcasing one 
of our exam panel members and the 
very valuable work that he does.  
The newsletter also has an article 
that highlights some of the accidents 
that occurred (thankfully not in the 
United States) that might just make 
you smile with the knowledge that 
being the professional that you are 
that you help keep your work place 

the safe environment that it is.  This newsletter also has some great 
photographs of the exam panel members in action at the mid-year meeting in 
Key West, Florida.  Speaking of the mid-year meeting, the Board of Directors 
and the Panel of Examiners had a very productive meeting working to get new 
exams ready and performing lots of exam bank maintenance.  Exam Panel 
Chair Dave Wirkus somehow convinced all present to take the wiseman exam 
in preparation for the new exam template.  Of course after burning up all the 
brain cells taking the exam we all went out for some great food and wonderful 
company during the NRRPT night out.  .  Finally, donôt forget to check out the 
article written by one of our board members, Michelle Kovach, honoring our 
MOST AWESOME Executive Secretary and her 30 years of service to the 

NRRPT. 

Greetings fellow RRPTs! 

Congratulations 

I would like to welcome the three RRPTs who successfully passed the December 2019 Canadian exam as well as the 
twenty-four RRPTs who passed the February 2020 exam bringing our Registry to an amazing 5685.  The Registry will 
soon be an incredible 6000 members strong.  With everyone working more hours and having less free time you made it a 
priority to study and prepare yourself to successfully challenge the exam ï GREAT JOB!   All of you should be very proud 
of your achievement!  I am always interested in how people are preparing for the exam so please feel free to contact me 

with how you successfully prepared for the exam or any other feedback that you may have.   

Chairmanõs Message 



Respectfully, 
Rick Rasmussen 

NRRPT, Chairman of the Board 

 

Welcome New NRRPT Members 

Congratulations to the following individuals who successfully passed the 

NRRPT Examination on February 22, 2020: 

Tyler  Alcorn 
Ryan M. Brown 

Janson C. Capron 
Jeffrey  Chase 
Elias S. Cotton 
Leland D. Davis 
Anna T. Deak 

Robert E. Dickenson 

Matthew C. Dickson 
Jeffrey A. Divis 
Geoff B. Hall 

Ian S. Hamilton 
Mackenzie A. Jeffrey 
Brandon A. Lucero 
Melissa L. Madison 
James P. McGowan 

Matthew R. Meengs 
Samuel F. Rivenbark 

Andrew J. Rollins 
Shawn C. Schmitt 
Carson  Swanek 

Roman  Valenzuela 
Frederick S. Van Stone 
Brandon J. Warburton  

 

Congratulations to the following individuals who successfully passed the 

NRRPT Canadian Examination on December 9, 2019: 

David K. Collins 
Yu Q. Duan 

Michael L. Maurer 

Condolences 
 
I would like to take a moment to say good bye to an old friend ï Mike Boyle.  Mike was the Chairman of the Board of 
Directors when I attended my first meeting and was looking to get involved with the Panel of Examiners. He was one of the 
first to welcome me to the meeting and really made me feel welcome.  He was a genuinely nice man who always had time 
to chat and had a wonderful way of making you laugh.  He was a strong supporter of the NRRPT and will certainly be 
missed by me and many others. 
 
Next Meeting 
 
As I write this, the Annual HPS Meeting has been cancelled and that leaves our Annual Meeting in limbo as well.  The 
Board of Directors are working hard to come up with alternatives and will finalize plans in the coming weeks as more is  
known about relaxing travel and meeting restrictions.  Once a plan is finalized we will make sure to notify the Registry as 
we would love to see as many of you that can make it. 
 
 
 
 
 



Meet Two Stewards of Safety in the Monticello Nuclear Plant 

By Don Krause and Paul Zurawski 

 

 

 
The torus is the 30-foot-diameter pipe that encircles 
the reactor and holds water to pump into it if there's 
an accident at the Monticello Nuclear Generating 
Station. It's one of the safetymechanisms built into 
the plant. 
 

 

 
Xcel Energy, Minnesota's largest electric utility, hopes 
to extend the Monticello plant's licensefrom 2030 to 
2040 as it closes its coal plants. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
What do the inspectors do? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monticello Nuclear Generating Station. 
 




